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I would like to thank all the club members who came out to help work in our Fun 
Monday Booth at Fall SOS.  It was a beautiful day with lots of very warm sunshine.  We 
had good traffic the entire day and were very successful in our endeavor.  I would like to 
especially thank Caroline Davis and Karen Boone for chairing this committee and making 
all of this happen for our club. 

Fall SOS turned out to be an extremely good beach trip for all of us who were fortunate enough to 
attend.  The weather was perfect the entire week thus giving us much time to be on the beach.  I am 
told it was a record number in attendance this year and that really showed on the beach.  Tents were up 
and parties were going on all week long.  We had our coalition party on the beach on Thursday and all 
in attendance had a very good time.  I appreciate the members who were still at the beach coming to 
represent our shag club.  Much thanks goes to Amy Crawford and Cindy Swiggett for preparing all that 
wonderful food.  We were very fortunate to be right in the middle of the Augusta Shag Club Party that 
was being held at the same time.  The coalition group and the Augusta group blended nicely and the 
end result was a whale of a good party!  This is what makes SOS so special – having the opportunity to 
meet new people and share conversations and learn new dance steps.  Our guys must have played a 
million games of corn hole.  I seem to remember one group continued to play after dark and used 
flashlights to see the boards.  That is what makes life fun, breaking away from that routine we often 
find ourselves living in.   

Our year is coming to an end way to soon but we will not be idle.  There is so much planned for what 
seems every weekend until Christmas.  Please read this wonderful newsletter to see where you need to be 
and when.  Kim does such a great job with our newsletter – please read it and mark your calendar for 
each upcoming special event.  Speaking of special events, these do not just happen.  Members get 
together and make great plans so each of us will have a wonderful time.  We are changing some of our 
plans because we need to know how many will be in attendance to prepare enough food and seating for 
all in attendance. This is a NEW HAPPENING FOR OUR MEMBERS so please work with the 
committee chairs and be sure to purchase an advance ticket if you plan to attend the Christmas Party or 
the breakfast at New Year’s Eve Party.  There will be CUTOFF DATES and once that date has passed, 
no more tickets will be sold.  It is our hope you will understand these changes and realize this is being 
done so more accurate plans can be made to assure adequate food and seating. 

Soon we will have our annual Halloween Party at Showtime.  You have plenty of time to gather a 
costume for that party.  It is fun to dress up and be someone different for one night.  It really is okay to 
be a kid again, fun has no age limit.  Some may say this is silly, well silly is okay, try it 
sometime!  Another fun bowling outing is planned for November.  We did this a few months ago and 
everyone who attended had a wonderful time.  Jesse is making it happen for us again.  Please come out 
to bowl or just come out and watch.  There will be dancing in the lounge after the bowling is finished. 

Remember, elections are coming up in November, please come out and vote for the members of your 
choice to lead you into 2014.     

Please continue to remember our members and their family members that are on our sunshine list.  I 
guess we must be aging as our list seems to be getting larger each month.  Life is short, so live each day 
to the fullest!  Take time to smile and to find humor in everything you do.  Often, you may have to 
look very hard and sometimes even look twice but it will be there.  Remember that glass is still half full 
and each new day will bring new hope.   

We are a very blessed club and each week we are still packing the lounge with our members and 
visitors.  Take a moment to speak to one another, and share that bright smile with everyone you pass by 
each Friday.  I am told a smile in contagious – let's all give it a try.  Thanks for always supporting me in 
all that we do and thanks for stepping up and helping make our club a really great club.  Now Go and 
Do Well. 

Joan Kimbro---Your President 

Burlington Shag Club 
www.burlingtonshagclub.com 
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Cindy Sharpe’s mother had a heart valve replacement and coronary artery bypass.  The 

surgery was successful but she will have a long recovery period. 

Marie Barber had surgery to repair a leak in her colon.  She is doing well. 

Doug Foley’s brother was critically ill for several days due to an infection he received 

following surgery for biopsies.   Fortunately, after he recovered from the infection, he 

received good news from the biopsy procedure. 

Bill Lashley had surgery to repair a thoracic aortic aneurysm on Sept. 15 at Duke.  The 

surgery went well and Bill is recuperating at home. 

Lorna Shively and Kim Sellars are both continuing the recovery process following surgery. 

Shelia Elliott had a heart catherization which showed no blockages.  She is being monitored 

for high blood pressure. 

Donna Berry has dealing with many health issues and the uncertainty of the many tests yet to 

be done.  On Friday night we found out that the tests results determined that she does not 

have cancer but will have surgery for placement of a stint. 

Carolyn Moore has been diagnosed with lung cancer.  Surgery was done to remove the lung 

but it turned out that the cancer was not only in the lung but also outside so the doctor 

decided to not remove the lung but instead to give her chemo treatments to begin October 7.  

She is at home now:  address is 304 Trail 8 in Burlington or PO Box 922 in Elon for those 

wishing to visit or send a card.  She would like us to remember her in our prayers. 

Linda Maccia, former BSC member and DJ, had back surgery to replace hardware in her 

back. 

Mac McSherry was admitted to Duke for a PET scan and bone marrow test.  He received 

good news from the tests. 

Sheila Walker took her mother to ER where she was told she had multiple bulging disks.  She 

was scheduled with orthopedic for follow-up. 

Clyde O’Ferrell became ill while at SOS and spent several days in the hospital at the beach.  

The problem seemed to come from low sodium and blood pressure.  He is at home now and 

doing better. 

Lynda Justice had leg surgery during the week of SOS and is doing well. 

Jesse Justice had a lump removed from his neck and is also doing well. 
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Joe Davis 
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October Birthdays 
Tommy Graham 10/1 
Gary Jones 10/1 
Teresa Jones 10/3 
Cookie Woods  10/5 
Delilah Tucker 10/6 
Tommy Stafford 10/7 
David W Oakley 10/10 
Byron Tucker 10/19 
Carolyn Williams 10/20 
Steve McHone 10/21 
Susan McKinney 10/21 
Mary Zimmerman 10/23 
Myron Prevatte 10/24 

Reminder ……. Nomination Acceptance 
 

All members who will accept a 

nomination for office and Board of 

Directors in 2013 must be present at the 

October 18th business meeting in order 

to accept that nomination.  The vote for 

officers will be held at the November 

business meeting. 

 

October 4 – Brent Lloyd 

October 11 – Rick Turner 

October 18 – ‘Fessa John Hook 

October 25 – Gerry Holland 

November 1 – Chigger Woods 

November 8 – Ron Russ 

November 15 – Bobby Snyder 

November 22 – Walker Guthrie 

November 29 – Roy Childress 
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Burlington Shag Club Business Meeting 
9/27/13 
Members Present:  
Debra Burnham Joe Davis Doug Foley Edith Loy Billy Puckett Lorna Shively Teresa Upchurch Chigger Woods 
Rick Burnham Sandy Davis Gail Jordan George McSherry Jeanette Puckett Stephen Stearns Hugh Walker Cookie Woods 
Amy Crawford Allen Duvall Larry Jordan Janice McSherry Penny Rice Cindy Swiggett Sheila Walker 
Dace Crawford Lucy Duvall Joan Kimbro Dianne Neese Baxter Sellars Evelyn Turner Sue Wood 
Gary Crawford Shelia Elliott Kurt Lankford Lee Neese Kim Sellars Chuck Upchurch Tim Wood  
Stephen Stearns called the meeting to order at 7:04 PM (in Mike Wilson’s absence) 
Joan Kimbro welcomed everyone to our September meeting and told everyone to make sure that they have stopped by the table at 
the front for their nominations form and to check in.    Also, thanks Lee and Dianne Neese for chairing the nominations committee. 
Secretary’s Report:  Lorna Shively announced that we currently have 271 members.   Joan asked for a motion to approve the 
September minutes as printed.   Cindy Swiggett made a motion and Janice McSherry seconded.   All approved.    
Treasurer’s Report:  Amy Crawford presented the YTD balance as of 9/27/13, along with deposits and expenses. Our 9/27/13 balance is 
$12,316.99.  Cindy Swiggett made a motion to accept the report as presented and Sandy Davis seconded.   All approved.  
Sunshine Report:  Per Penny Rice, Cindy Sharpe’s mother had a heart valve replacement and coronary artery bypass.  The surgery was 
successful but she will have a long recovery period.  Marie Barber had surgery to repair a leak in her colon.  She is doing well.  Doug 
Foley’s brother was critically ill for several days due to an infection he received following surgery for biopsies.   Fortunately, after he 
recovered from the infection, he received good news from the biopsy procedure.  Bill Lashley had surgery to repair a thoracic aortic 
aneurysm on Sept. 15 at Duke.  The surgery went well and Bill is recuperating at home.  Lorna Shively and Kim Sellars are both 
continuing the recovery process following surgery.  Shelia Elliott had a heart catherization which showed no blockages.  She is being 
monitored for high blood pressure.  Donna Berry has been dealing with many health issues and the uncertainty of the many tests yet to 
be done.  On Friday night we found out that the tests results determined that she does not have cancer but will have surgery for 
placement of a stint.  Carolyn Moore has been diagnosed with lung cancer.  Surgery was done to remove the lung but it turned out that 
the cancer was not only in the lung but also outside so the doctor decided to not remove the lung but instead to give her chemo 
treatments to begin October 7.  She is at home now:  address is 304 Trail 8 in Burlington or PO Box 922 in Elon for those wishing to visit 
or send a card.  She would like us to remember her in our prayers.  Linda Maccia, former BSC member and DJ, had back surgery to 
replace hardware in her back.  Mac McSherry was admitted to Duke for a PET scan and bone marrow test.  He received good news from 
the tests.  Sheila Walker took her mother to ER where she was told she had multiple bulging disks.  She was scheduled with orthopedic 
for follow-up.  Clyde O’Ferrell became ill while at SOS and spent several days in the hospital at the beach.  The problem seemed to come 
from low sodium and blood pressure.  He is at home now and doing better.  Lynda Justice had leg surgery during the week of SOS and is 
doing well.  Jesse Justice had a lump removed from his neck and is also doing well.  
Birthdays:   Lorna recognized the September birthdays.  
Hall of Fame:  Cindy Swiggett is the chairperson and accepted volunteers for the committee.   Volunteer’s names were placed in a box 
and committee members and alternates were drawn.   The results were:  Committee:  Dace Crawford, Chuck Upchurch, Gary Crawford 
and Dianne Neese.   Alternates: 1st Kim Sellars and 2nd Edith Loy.   Cindy has the nomination forms if you need one.   Please turn in the 
HOF nominations before 10/1/13. 
Fun Monday Booth:   Per Caroline Davis, she had a lot of great help on Fun Monday at the booth and wanted to thank all that were 
there to help, especially Karen Boone, Teresa Upchurch, Dianne Neese, Joan Kimbro and Evelyn Turner for their help with the products.  
Our profit was $1182.00, after Kim Sellars sold a bunch of stuff at LabCorp upon their return.   
SOS cards:  Per Edith, she has the 2014 SOS cards.  They are still $30.00.  If you do not purchase yours before June, you will not receive a 
Carefree Times Newsletter.   These make great Christmas presents!!!  
JR Shaggers:  Joan reminded everyone that we usually donate $300.00 to the Jr. Shaggers.   Chuck Upchurch made a motion that we 
send a $300.00 donation to them and Sheila Walker seconded.   All approved.   
Christmas Cheer Yard Sale:  Stephen Stearns said that we would be there for set up beginning 10:00 AM on 10/4/13.   We need people 
on Friday morning to help with the setup of the tents and unloading the truck.  Ron Jeffries will be spending the night to keep 
everything safe and WPCM will be there from 6:00-10:00 AM on Saturday, October 5th.   Contribution forms can be picked up from 
Lorna Shively or Stearns Ford.   
Christmas Cheer:  Cindy Swiggett asked for an allocation of $500.00 for Christmas Cheer.   It will not be used if enough money is raised 
at the yard sale.  Chuck Upchurch made a motion and Janice McSherry seconded.   All approved.   
Bowling Event:  Evelyn Turner stated that many folks have asked when we were having another bowling event.   Jesse is willing to put 
this together again.  There is an open date of 11/16/13 if we want to reserve the lanes for this “tournament”.   It will be $15.00 per 
person, which covers 2 games and your shoe rental.  We will have a 6:30 PM arrival time.  Do we want to have a party afterwards?  Yes!  
Evelyn will check to see if the lounge is available.  Teams will consist of 2 men and 2 women, with a blind draw for teams.   Judy Smith 
made a motion that we have another bowling tournament and Edith Loy seconded.  All approved.    
Fun Golf Tournament:   Evelyn also stated that Jesse Justice wanted to know if we wanted to do another Fun Golf Tournament to raise 
money for the club next spring.   If so, we need to reserve the course.    He is suggesting a date in May of 2014.   Doug Foley made a 
motion and Lorna Shively seconded.  All approved.  
Mike Wilson’s Chili Party:   This is being held at Willow Oak in Roxboro and is open to all club members.  It is being held on October 12th 
and chili will be provided for free.  There will be music and a dance floor.   Evelyn suggested that folks can come early in the day and play 
corn-hole and have a hot dog lunch with them.   
Halloween Party:  Sissy Tillman and Steve Williamson are heading this up.   They are out of town and Joan requested $300.00 for snacks 
and prizes for them.   Dace Crawford made a motion and Evelyn Turner seconded.  All approved.                          (cont’d on next page…) 
 



Ken Hepler 11/4 
Chip Caldwell 11/6 
P.H. Craig 11/6 
Martha Shoffner 11/8 
Nancy Shreve 11/12 
Rick P. Turner 11/14 
Sharon Bason 11/15 
Bud Catoe 11/18 
Brett Saunders 11/18 
Allen Brown  11/19 
June Graham 11/20 
Darlene Oakley  11/20 
Gloria Thompson 11/20 
Martha Neibel 11/21 
Jo Ann Robinson 11/21 
Carol Oakley 11/25 
Sheila Walker 11/25 
Kimberly Clements 11/26 
Donnie Boone 11/27 
Judi Snyder 11/27 

Board of 
Directors 
Meeting 

October 9th 
6:30pm at 

K&W Cafeteria 

(cont’d from previous next page…) 
Christmas Party:  Chuck Upchurch announced that this is being held on 12/14 at the Showtime Lounge.   The theme is “Holly 
Jolly Christmas”.  We will PRE-SELL the tickets.   If you do NOT have a ticket, you cannot attend the dinner OR the party.   This 
will be a private, closed event for ticket holders only.  Tickets will cost $10.00 and are not limited to members only.  With the 
pre-sale, we will be able to accommodate everyone and make plans to have enough food for those who attend.  We are 
printing up 300 tickets and we may need to rent some tables if all are sold.  We will have the dinner tables set up in the 
lounge, including the dance floor, until 9:00 PM.   At that time, the tables on the dance floor will be removed to allow for 
dancing.  The menu will consist of turkey, ham, potatoes, rolls, and beans, with the club members providing the desserts, as 
we usually do (individual servings) and will be served 7:30–9:00 PM.    Chuck asked for $2000.00 to be allocated for this party.   
Ray Jolly made a motion and Cindy Swiggett seconded.    All approved.   Dianne Neese is in charge of the door duty and 
servers.   Please see her to volunteer.   
New Year’s Eve Party:   Per Joan, Janice McSherry, Edith Loy and Cindy Swiggett are heading this committee.  This party will 
be held on 12/31/13 at the Showtime Lounge with light snacks, party hats, etc. and if you’d like to stay for breakfast, Robin is 
providing that for $5.00 (pre-sale tickets only).   You must purchase your breakfast ticket by 12/27/13 so that she will have 
enough to feed everyone.   Janice asked for $250.00 to be allocated for the party expenses.   Lorna Shively made the motion 
and Cindy Swiggett seconded.   All approved.    
Cammy Award:   Burlington Shag Club has been nominated again for a Cammy Award for Shag Club Event of the year for our 
2013 MOW #20.    
50/50 – Evelyn Turner won $67.00 
Meeting adjourned at 8:02 PM.   
Respectfully submitted by:  Lorna Shively, Secretary    
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October 2013 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

    1 2 3 4  

Showtime 
DJ Brent Lloyd 

5 
BSC Yard 

Sale for 

Christmas 

Cheer 

6 7 
  
  

8 9 10 11  

Showtime 
DJ Rick Turner 

  
  

12 
Willow Oak 
Shaggin’ & Chili 
Bean Party 

SOS @ Sea 

13 
  
  

14 15 16 17 18 
Business Mtg 
DJ ‘Fessa Hook  

19 

20 21 22 23 24 
  
  

25  

Showtime 
DJ Gerry Holland 

26 

27 28 
  
  

29 30 31 
Halloween 

  

Nov 1   

Thursday at Fall SOS, the area party was held behind Ocean Bay Club.  This is the area party 
that is normally held on the first Sunday of Fall SOS.  Many of our sister clubs wanted to 
change the day of the week so their members could attend the Fun Sunday Events that were 
being held at the same time.  Each club was asked to vote and pick another day of the week, 
and our club voted and picked Thursday.  After each club held the same vote, Thursday was 
the day selected.  It was a very good party with Burlington having 45 members in attendance.  
Danville had 40 in attendance, Eno had 6 members, and Steppin' Out had 4.  This was the first 
time having the party during a weekday.  I feel certain the coalition representatives will meet 
and discuss whether this was a good choice and I will report back to you if any changes will 
be made.  I would like to thank the members who attended from our club.  I would like to also 
thank Amy Crawford and Cindy Swiggett for cooking many great dishes to share with those in 
attendance.  Each sister club was refunded money left over from the hospitality fund, so I 
purchased chicken tenders and various snacks with a portion of this money.  Danville 
members also contributed to the food table.  The snacks that were not used will be brought 
over to Showtime this Friday night to be shared with all members present.   
Thursday turned out to be a great afternoon as that was the same afternoon Augusta was 
having their gathering right beside our tents.  We all joined in together and spent the 
afternoon mixing and mingling, dancing, and listening to some really great music by several 
great DJ's.  Rhonda McDaniels made a guest appearance and so did John Carpenter.  Once the 
party began other clubs joined in as well and before we knew it, there were several hundred 
people in attendance.  It was a great opportunity for our members and our sister club 
members to share a great afternoon and to get to meet and enjoy time spent with so many 
other members from various clubs. 
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Hall of Fame Nominations 
If you would like to nominate a fellow member for the BSC Hall of Fame, you will find the club’s 

official nomination form on the next page of this newsletter or on our website, 

www.burlingtonshagclub.com.  This form must be properly filled out and endorsed as noted 

and given to Cindy Swiggett, 2013 Hall of Fame Chairman by October 1st.     

 

According to the BSC By Laws:  

Nominees must receive a majority vote to be inducted annually according to the following 

criteria:  

a.  Must hold past or current Burlington Shag Club membership.  

b.  Must be fifty (50) years old or older.  

c.  Must have distinguished themselves in the ‘shag world’ for a minimum of three (3) years in 

 three (3) of the four (4) following categories:  

 1)  Distinguished service for the Burlington Shag Club and/or the ACSC/SOS.  

 2)  Distinguished service as an officer and/or committee chairperson of the Burlington  

  Shag Club and/or ACSC/SOS.  

 3)  Regular attendance and participation in the Burlington Shag Club and/or ACSC/SOS.  

 4)  Distinguished service as a (shag) instructor and/or competitor in local, area, or national 

  shag competitions.  

Again for the chili party this year, Rick will be cooking hot dogs for  
those of us who will be coming early to Willow Oak Park in Roxboro on  
October 12.  We’ll be there with our camper Saturday morning and a few other members have 
mentioned that they would like to come early and spend the day.  There will be several sets of corn hole 
boards and maybe a few other games.   
We will have a  hot dog lunch around 12:30 and would love for a bunch of you to come and join in on 
the fun.  Please let me know by email if you will be joining in for lunch.  My email is 
eturner003@triad.rr.com   

Our annual Shag Club Yard Sale will 

be held in October in the parking lot of Stearns Ford 

on Alamance Road. Please consider collecting things 

now to donate from your home or even from friends 

and family members. All monies collected will be 

used for our adopted Christmas Cheer families.  

THANK YOU!!!  

Even if you can’t come early, you sure 
don’t want to miss the afternoon 
festivities and a bowl (or two) of Mike and 
Debbie’s good chili with all the fixin’s.  
There will be good music and a great 
place to dance so bring your shagging 
shoes and a chair to sit in and relax those 
dancing feet! 
A flyer for the chili party is elsewhere in 
the newsletter, so be sure and get all the 
details and make your plans to come.    
Thanks, Evelyn Turner  

http://www.burlingtonshagclub.com/
mailto:eturner003@triad.rr.com
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=qVSkInnH6l6f7M&tbnid=FzWgqBu04mJPSM:&ved=0CAgQjRwwAA&url=http://vector.me/search/hot-dog&ei=3cZIUpemGJPl4APul4GICA&psig=AFQjCNGIJjxgAJT3ZbF_fc-DzRlYXWZoYA&ust=1380587613440665
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(corner) 

Tune in HERE to stay up-
to-date on shag events 
happening near YOU !! 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=q20MSPYumQbJDM&tbnid=c0V1SYvffOTwNM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http://www.photos-public-domain.com/tag/street-signs/&ei=97suUafuDoi29QTvrYGIAQ&bvm=bv.42965579,d.eWU&psig=AFQjCNEguTVppxrSWZxZ2WWHzci4gEAN6w&ust=1362103652208703




BURLINGTON SHAG CLUB, INC. 
HALL OF FAME 
OFFICIAL NOMINATION FORM 
 
 
Date: ________________________________________________________ 
 
Name of Nominee: _________________________________________________________ 
 
CRITERIA FOR NOMINATION: (Refer to Article VIII-J of the Bylaws): 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Signed: _______________________________________________________________________________ 
BSC Member making nomination  Date 
 
1st Endorsement: ______________________________________________________________________ 
Must be BSC Current or Past President  Date 
 
2nd Endorsement: ______________________________________________________________________ 
Must be BSC Current or Past VP/Secretary/Treasurer  Date 
 
3rd Endorsement: ______________________________________________________________________ 
Any BSC Current Member  Date 
 
NOTE: Nomination must be made on this form by October 1st directly to the Hall of Fame Chairperson. 
 
Attach additional sheet(s) if necessary. Mail to: 
 
Burlington Shag Club 
Hall Of Fame Chairperson 
PO Box 1174 
Burlington, NC 27216 
 
Revised 06/15/2007 
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October 4 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Brent Lloyd 

October 11 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Rick Turner 

October 18 – Monthly Business Meeting (7pm) & Birthday Night at Showtime Lounge 
 8pm-12am – DJ ‘Fessa John Hook 

October 25 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Gerry Holland 

November 1 – 11th Annual BSC Halloween Party 8pm-12am DJ – Chigger Woods 

November 8 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Ron Russ 

November 15 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Bobby Snyder 

November 22 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Walker Guthrie 

November 29 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Roy Childress 

Burlington Shag Club 

Burlington Shag Club 

P. O. Box 1174 

Burlington, NC 27216-1174 
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